
PUBLIC NOTICE 
The North Dakota Department of Corrections and Rehabilitation is soliciting proposals for 
architectural firms interested in the design and development of a new correctional facility 
(Heart River Correctional Center) located in Mandan, North Dakota. Interested parties must 
display/demonstrate expertise in the design of correctional facilities, including therapeutic 
environments, mental illness, gender specific medical care, infection control, sight and sound 
separation, current correctional law, prison industry operations, and strategies to integrate 
correctional facilities with North Dakota communities. After an architectural firm has been 
selected, all proposals, designs, and cost estimates must be completed by May 31, 2024.  

Information packets, which include the SF330 (Architect-Engineer Qualifications) form, facility 
information, and maps, are available by contacting Chris Jangula, Director of Physical Plant 
Services, by mail at the North Dakota Department of Corrections and Rehabilitation Central 
Office, PO Box 1898, Bismarck, N.D. 58502-1898; by phone at 701-328-6133; or by e-mail at 
cjangula@nd.gov. All phone requests must be followed by a written request to the address 
listed above.  

Responses to this request will be accepted until 5:00 P.M. June 2nd, 2023 at the Office of Chris 
Jangula, Director of Physical Plant Services, North Dakota Department of Corrections and 
Rehabilitation Central Office, PO Box 1898, Bismarck, N.D. 58502-1898. 
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